Buenaventura Swim Club &Ventura County Masters

BOARD MEETING MINUTES
August 26, 2008
Present: Paul Bujold, Jim Waechter, Patti Yoshida, Jason York, Mike Shaffer, Dawn Folino-Wood, Robin Weber, Donna Shaffer
Absent: Ron Powers, Shelli Dadigan
Meeting called to order at 6:40 PM by President Dawn-Folino Wood.
REPORTS

Secretary’s Report/Minutes:

· The minutes of the July, 2008 meeting were approved as written.
Motion Made:  Donna Shaffer
Second:  Robin Weber
Unanimous approval.

Treasurer’s Report: July Financial Statement
· Membership:  Buena :101    Masters: 75  Punch Cards:13
· The Ball and Lum families donated funds for an ad in the newspaper for our club.
· Profit and loss as of 7/31/08=$4281.38
· There is still $3552.34 in fundraising outstanding.
· There was a discussion about the meet fees which are the fees collected by the club from each swimmer who attends an away meet.  The fees are simply forwarded onto the host club at no expense to the club.  
    
      A motion was made to change the format of the budget to show this money in both       
      the miscellaneous income and expenses sections of the financial statement.

                  Motion Made:  Donna Shaffer

                  Second:  Jim Waechter

                  Unanimous approval.
      Donna Shaffer will help to revise the budget format.

· Treasurer’s Report was accepted with above changes in budget format.
       Motion Made:  Paul Bujold

       Second:  Robin Weber

       Unanimous approval.

· Pool Fund-A suggestion was made that we continue the pool fund even after meeting our obligation to the City.  The Club will need additional funds for equipment, etc.

· Jim will bring the 2008-2009 budget to the September meeting for review and approval.

Head Coach’s Report:

· Intrasquad Meet-will be held in late September or early October. The Senior Group swimmers will be team leaders.  The meet will be run like a regular meet to give new swimmers the experience of competing.  A suggestion was made that we have pizza for the swimmers after the meet.
· Meet Schedule

      IMX Challenge Meet-Oct.11-12

      David Graham- Nov.8-9, 2008

      Canyons Meet-Nov. 22-23
      CSA Meet-Dec.6-7
      Age Group Invitational-Dec.12-14
· Enhancements to Program
      Allan Ball will underwater videotape senior swimmer.

      Dryland (ongoing)

      Visualization (ongoing)

      Development of a National Group proposed
      Addition of new equipment

      Individual goal setting meetings

· Dryland/strength and conditioning coach

Would like to hire Kurt Baron to be the dry land coach.  Dry land activities would occur 
on Tuesday and Thursday from 4:45-6PM and Sat. from 9-10 AM for 2 months.

A motion was made to hire Kurt Baron to do dry land training at a fee of $20/hr. 
(maximum $600) and to waive his VCM dues while coaching.


Motion:  Robin Weber

            Second:  Donna Shaffer


Unanimous Approval

· Pre-Masters program


Jason would like to start a pre-masters program and will look at how it can be fit into the   
pool schedule.  One possibility is to have this program in the front pool.  In addition there 
is interest in starting a noontime masters program.

· Other activities-Jason is looking into sponsoring a clinic to outreach to minorities.
· Gift card will be purchased for Ezabelle Hayek for helping with Age Group 3.

· Jason has purchased a copy of a CD titled “Successful Sport Parenting”.

New Business
· Registration was well organized.
· New parent orientation-tentatively planned to be done at the Intrasquad meet.
· Meeting with City is planned for sometime in the next couple of weeks.
· New Board-Edith Ball, Scott Christie will be part of the nomination committee.  Anyone interested in being on the board for next year needs to contact the nomination committee.
· Annual Meeting-Tentatively scheduled for Oct. 28th at 7PM. Location: TBD
      There will be a board meeting immediately after the annual meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 8:50 pm.

NEXT MEETING:  The next scheduled board meeting is Tuesday, September 23, 2008 at 6:30PM.   Any parent is welcome to attend, however we do ask that you notify Dawn Folino-Wood (dmfw5@aol.com) at least one week before the meeting so appropriate accommodations can be made. 
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